ITEM 23

MANAGER'S REPORT NO. 83

COUNCIL MEETING Nov. 5/73

23. Re: Letter Dated October 26, 1973 from Mr. A.A. Turkington Secretary, B.C. Juvenile Soccer Association,
Regarding Field Conditions at Swangard Stadium

Appearing on the Agenda for the November 5, 1973, Council meeting is a letter dated October-26, 1973, from Mr. A.A. Turkington, Secretary, B.C. Juvenile Soccer Association, reiterating the Association's protest of last November regarding "levelling of Swangard Stadium", complaining of the field conditions at the Stadium and asking that Council act to correct the condition.

The field has been under constant observation since it was renovated to accommodate the Summer Games.

The Parks and Recreation Commission has asked that a report be submitted to it on November 7, 1973, when it next meets and the Parks and Recreation Administrator will submit a report to the Commission at that time. In the meantime, Dr. R. Goss, consulting Agronomist, will examine the field and advise on corrective action.

RECOMMENDATION:

THAT this letter be referred to the Parks and Recreation Commission for study and comment.